Public Comment
Proposed UST Regulations
Deadline: 5/10/16 by 12 noon

commentletters

From: ROBERT RIESS <RRIESS@envres.org> P ECEIVE E\‘:)
Sent: Monday, March 28, 2016 10:50 AM : ’
To: commentletters 3-28-16
Subject: Comment Letter Proposed UST Regulations STRCECIe

Just got done reading the new proposed regulations. You guys are requiring the owner/operators to upload a few more
things to CERS. Is CERS 3.0 going to expand the available upload areas for the UST program? If not, where does all the
additional required information get uploaded to?

Robert RieR

Stanislaus County Department of Environmental Resources
Hazardous Materials Division

3800 Cornucopia Way, Suite C

Modesto, CA 95358

209.525.6749

rriess@envres.org

From: lyris@swrcb18.waterboards.ca.gov [mailto:lyris@swrcb18.waterboards.ca.gov]

Sent: Friday, March 25, 2016 2:07 PM

To: ROBERT RIESS

Subject: NOTICE OF PROPOSED REGULATORY ACTION - UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK REGULATIONS

This is a message from the State Water Resources Control Board.

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) has issued a Notice of Proposed Regulatory Action to
amend California Code of Regulations, title 23, division 3, chapter 16 to clarify or make specific the method of reporting
for existing reporting requirements. Specifically, the proposed amendments define whether existing reporting
requirements are to be submitted electronically to the California Environmental Reporting System (CERS) or GeoTracker,
or if they may be submitted via other means, such as mail, email, fax, or hand delivery.

The 45 day public comment period for the proposed regulatory action begins on Friday, March 25, 2016 and ends at 12
p.m. on Tuesday, May 10, 2016.

The Notice of Proposed Regulatory Action to amend California Code of Regulations, title 23, division 3, chapter 16 is
available at: http://www.oal.ca.gov/res/docs/pdf/notice/13z-2016.pdf

The proposed rulemaking package is available
at: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/public_notices/comments/index.shtml

Additional information and resources related to the proposed emergency regulation are provided on the State Water
Board’s Underground Storage Tank Leak Prevention
webpage: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/water _issues/programs/ust/adm notices/elect rpt regs/




To receive email updates from the State Water Board about this proposed regulatory action please subscribe to the
“Program Requirements and Guidance” topic
at: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/resources/email subscriptions/ust subscribe.shtml

For your convenience attached is the Notice of Proposed Regulatory Action regarding Proposed Underground Storage
Tank Regulations. Also attached are the Initial Statement of Reasons and the Proposed Amendments.

If you have questions regarding this matter, please contact Gabriel Herrera at (916) 319-9128 or
gabriel.herrera@waterboards.ca.gov.

Lawra S Fusiher, Cihief

UST Leak Prevention Unit and

Office of Tank Tester Licensing

State Water Resources Control Board

1001 | Street, PO Box 2231, Sacramento CA 95812
916-341-5870

laura.fisher@waterboards.ca.gov

SWRCB UST Homepage: www.waterboards.ca.gov/ust
CERS Homepage: http://cers.calepa.ca.gov/

You are currently subscribed to ust_all_available_updates as: rriess@envres.org.

To unsubscribe click here: leave-5754277-
132686.d333f82a99f785a032f4a57e6718621a2@swrch18.waterboards.ca.gov




